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Dear Friends,                                                                                                                                                 September, 2019 

 

                                          Pastor Rogerio passed his driving test in June and found a used car to help in the church work.   

                                     He has made trips with us to Guyana, to a village interior on mud roads and to Caracarai.  They     

                                     are glad to have a car to visit their people instead of walking in the hot sun.  Pray for this couple   

                                     as they serve the Lord at the Bible Baptist Church Getsêmani. 
 

      Pastor Werlesson and the Bible Baptist Church Manancial  

celebrated their 21st church anniversary the end of July.  The 3 

churches participated in the special service.  Pray for this church.                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

      Bill preached for Pastor Paulo the first part of August at the                                       

Bible Baptist Church Caranã.    It was good to see and visit  

with these people again.   Please continue to pray that these  

churches will grow and see the blessings of the Lord. 

                                                                                     The second Sunday in August is Father’s Day in Brazil.  Zipora made  
                                                                               shirts to put over a bottle of coke for each Father.  I don’t know what was 

                                                                               said but we sure had some Happy Fathers to receive their presents.   Bill 

                                                                               even took his “son” our doll dressed as a boy. He is a big success at church 

                                                                               when he goes! Four of the men are not saved but attending the services. 

                                                                                     We are so thankful for the rain that we have received in June, July and     

                                                                               August to help cool off.  Even having some drips that we were able to fix 

during the rain.  A lot of areas were flooded but no major damage and we needed the rain.  Soon it will be back to the 100 

degrees all the time.  The 75 and 80 degrees felt good to us. 
 

     We celebrated our 49th Wedding Anniversary on August 15th.  We invited the 4 Pastors and their wives from our 

churches to come to our house to celebrate with us.  They came and we had a good time of fellowship. 
 

                                             The Bible Baptist Church Ebenezer in Caracarai had a special service for us on Wednesday                

                                         night with a cake for our anniversary after the service.  We had traveled to Caracarai to help in  

                                         the first week of Bible Institute classes August 26-30. There are two  

                                         students that will finish their studies in May.  We have known them 

                                         since they were little. They have grown up in the church. There was   

                                         one new man student. We knew his wife when she was a young girl.   

We rented a room from her father for church services.  She would come to our services to hear Sharon play the accordion 

and run across the street quickly to get to school at night for classes.  She is married and they are attending the church in 

Caracarai.  They were saved in another Baptist Church but glad he can study in the Bible Institute. 

      

 
THANK YOU for your prayers and support to us and the works here in Northern Brazil! 

 

        Received $___________________                               Your missionaries in Northern Brazil, 

                                      

        Months of   June, July and August____                                                       

                              THANK YOU!                                         Bill and Sharon Smith   

                                                                                                                                                                     

Sent by:  Worth Baptist Church, P.O. Box 15141, Fort Worth, Texas   76119          Field Address: Caixa Postal 2, 69301-970 Boa Vista, Roraima, Brazil, S.A. 
Sent through:  I.B.F.I., 724 N. Jim Wright Freeway, Fort Worth, Texas 76108                            E-mail:  billsmith0849@hotmail.com    
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